
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 

BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARING: 24 MAY 2011 

IMMIGRATION AND CITIZENSHIP PORTFOLIO 

(BE11/0361) Program 4.2:   Onshore Detention Network 

Senator Cash asked: 

In relation to each of the detention facilities on Christmas Island and the mainland: Is 
there a needle exchange program operating in any of the detention facilities. 

Answer: 

There is no needle exchange program at any immigration detention facility. 
 
 


